THURSO HIGH SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL
First Annual Report for period 2007-2008
1
INTRODUCTION

On 31 July 2007 the Thurso High School Board was replaced, under new legislation, by the Parent Forum and it’s representative body, the Thurso High School Parent Council.  This is the first Annual Report of the Parent Council and covers the period 1 August 2007 to 29 September 2008.
The Parent Council held a total of 8 meetings over the period. 
The Head Teacher reported to the Parent Council regularly on topics including: School Roll, Staffing, Curriculum, SQA Examinations, Buildings and Accommodation and Health & Safety.
The Parent Council receives funding of £1051 from the Highland Council and with modest operating costs the balance is transferred to the school to be used to fund the pupil planners.
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PARENT COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP

The Parent Council acknowledges the contribution made by parent member Peter Hardyman who stayed on as Clerk to the Parent Council until Christmas 2007 to oversee the establishment of the new Parent Council. The position of Clerk was taken over by John Firth in January 2008.
	Thurso High School Parent Council Membership 2007 - 2008

	Name
	Role
	Telephone

	Grant Coghill
	Parent Member          Chairman
	895731

	John Firth
	Parent Member          Clerk (from 1 Jan 08)
	894543

	Mrs Valerie Ashpool
	Parent Member
	

	Neil Robertson
	Parent Member
	

	Mrs Beverly Lalmahamode
	Parent Member
	

	Douglas Henderson
	Parent Member
	

	Mrs Anna Swanson
	Co-opted Member
	

	Ms Shona Guthrie
	Co-opted Teacher Member
	893822   Thurso High School

	Peter McKeesick
	Co-opted Teacher Member      Treasurer
	893822   Thurso High School

	Samantha Whale
	Pupil Representative (S6)
	893822   Thurso High School

	Advisor to the Parent Council

	Dr Fiona Grant
	Head Teacher, Thurso High School
	893822
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CONSTITUTION

A new constitution for the Thurso High School Parent Council was produced and approved by Highland Council. A copy of the Constitution will be available on the School Website.
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SCOTTISH PARENT TEACHER COUNCIL (SPTC) 
The Parent Council is affiliated to the SPTC which provides a number of benefits and services. Their website – www.sptc.info – is a useful source of information for parents as well as teachers.
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SCHOOL BUILDINGS

The Parent Council is pleased that an extensive programme of improvements is underway including heating and ventilation in the Extension Block, relocation and upgrade of the science laboratories and the complete refurbishment of the boys’ and girls’ toilets in the English Block. These building works have done much to improve the environment for both the teachers and pupils and were long overdue.
We will continue to press the Authority for other urgent repairs to water leaks and to the general fabric of the school.
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SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL

A selection of the proposals suggested by pupils and staff were carried out. However road markings and signs are still outstanding and the Parent Council continues to pursue resolution of these issues.
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STAFFING & CURRICULUM

The School roll has remained just below 1000 (966 at time of writing), due to large intakes to S1 (first year) since August 2003. The School remains committed to maintaining a broad curriculum and high quality teaching and the Parent Council continues to support the Head Teacher in this area. The Parent Council were involved in the recruitment process for a Deputy Head Teacher.
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COMMUNICATION

The Board has maintained good links with the PTA during the year. Parent Council members have attended most of the parent’s evenings during the year, carrying out surveys on behalf of the Head Teacher and generally speaking to parents about issues whilst promoting the Parent Council.  The overwhelming feedback from these evenings was of content parents pleased with what the school is doing.
The opportunity was also taken to attend the Ward Forums held in Thurso and when possible question the Authority representatives about issues pertinent to the school.
In May 2008 the Parent Council hosted an open meeting in the Pentland Hotel entitled ‘what do you want from your local High School?’  This meeting generated very good feedback which will be used by the Senior Management Team when putting together the 5 year plan for the direction and aims of the school.

In November 2007 the Parent Council invited Councillor Bill Fernie who chairs the Education, Culture and Sport committee of the Highland Council to our meeting along with members of the Wick High School Parent Council.  A very good discussion followed covering; Arts and Sports provision, funding, staff recruitment and building issues.
The Parent Council made a presentation to parents of the new S1 intake in June 2008
9
FINANCE

The Board is concerned about the shortage of finance for repairs, to replace furniture and to buy modern equipment and continued to make representations as required. 
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PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION
The Parent Council is delighted that the previously very strong PTA have decided to continue as a PTA but operating as a sub-committee of the Parent Council.  This way they will be covered by the insurance and other benefits afforded to and by the Parent Council. 
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COLLEGE VOCATIONAL SKILLS

The Parent Council continues to support co-operation between the School and the North Highland College to develop opportunities for pupils to use the facilities available at the College as part of practical courses – some 50 pupils are currently involved in link classes this year. Mrs Anna Swanson provides a valuable link with the North Highland College Board of Management. 
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COMMUNITY USE OF THE SCHOOL

The Parent Council supports this, particularly use by younger people, and supports the development of sports and arts facilities. We were involved in discussions to build a new drama/ sports facility using money allocated under ‘Highland 2007 Celebration of Culture’ funding. The school will be a major venue during the 2010 National Mod.
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PRESENT PRIORITIES

The Parent Council’s  priorities are currently:
· To continue to press the Council to address overdue maintenance needs
· Involvement in ‘Facilities for Technology, Science and Entrepreneurship’
· To promote Community Use of the School consistent with the School’s needs

· To support the Head Teacher with specific items in the School Improvement Plan
· To maintain a watching brief on the possible development of the disused auction mart site adjacent the school
· To continue to support the School’s proposals for improvements under the Safer Routes to School initiative

· To help facilitate use of the school as a venue during the National Mod to be held in 2010
Finally the Parent Council would like to thank all staff, pupils, parents, the PTA and Councillors for their support during the past year and welcomes comments to any Member of the Parent Council.  The new system of wards within Caithness means that we have access to the three Thurso and four Landward area Councillors – all seven councillors continue to attend our meetings and do much to support the school and help with the resolution of problems.  This support is much appreciated.
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CONTACT THURSO HIGH SCHOOL & THE PARENT COUNCIL
Website
www.thurso.highland.sch.uk
e-mail:
thurso.high@highland.gov.uk
Tel:
893822

Grant Coghill
Chairman 2007 - 2008


29 September 2008
Distribution:

Parent Forum via School Website


Director of Education, Culture and Sport
 (Hugh Fraser)
Area Education Manager (Graham Nichols)

Area Education Officer (Bill Couston)
Chairperson of the ECS Committee (Bill Fernie)

Moira McCarrell

PTA Chairperson (Heather Carberry)
7 Councillors in Caithness (3 Thurso, 4 Landward)
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